Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Environmental Information Regulations Act 2004

Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please can you detail the two most recent traffic flow analysis numbers (if possible split between incoming and outgoing traffic) on London Road prior to the recent roadworks. Can this be compared to the most recent figures post roadworks.

The most recent count on London Road was carried out by the Department for Transport on 1st October 2018 prior to the London Road works commencing. The results of the counts (Annual average daily total including weekdays and weekends) were 12,126 Inbound/Northbound and 13,212 Outbound/Southbound. There are no figures available for post roadworks. The scheme is not fully complete and a count has not been carried out.  

Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  Regulation 12(4)(a) of the Environmental Information Regulations is also engaged, we do not hold this information.

Also detail if the intention of the design brief were to reduce the amount of traffic flow on London Road and if it was intended that traffic would be forced into other routes.

The intention of the scheme was to improve road safety for all road users and particularly provide an improved route for cyclists and pedestrians. The aim was also to make some much needed improvements to the layout of the area in front of the Railway Station.  The intention was not for traffic to use other routes but with the addition of improved facilities to encourage modal shift. We have retained two lanes each way for general traffic.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

